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The 2025 Latin American Cheon Il Guk Youth General Assembly was successfully held on March 16, 
with a total of 227 participants from various Latin American countries. 
 
This assembly, organized by the FFWPU Latin America Youth Department under the theme "Meeting for 
Peace," was the first to be held in 2025. It had 120 people attending in person from Costa Rica and the 
Dominican Republic, while 107 participants joined online from Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, 
Nicaragua, Honduras, El Salvador, and Mexico. 
 

 
① Heavenly Latin America President Kim Sang-seok giving a welcome address ② Purity and Blessing 

Pledge Ceremony ③ Celebratory performance ④ Costa Rica Youth General Assembly participants 
 
The assembly was supported by Kim Sang-seok, President of FFWPU Latin America; Leonidas Belliard, 
Regional Director of Region 5; and Carlos Hernandez, President of the International Association of Youth 
and Students for Peace (IAYSP) Latin America. 
 
The assembly aimed to raise awareness about the entrance ceremony into the Cheon Il Sanctum of Cheon 
Won Gung to be held on April 13, and included programs to help youth unite with True Mother, Holy 
Mother Han, as Pure Water. 
 
Participants engaged in discussions on topics such as "Self-leadership," "Authentic and Pure 
Connections," and "Abundance Mindset," helping them realize their roles as future leaders and providing 
an opportunity to resolve to become children of Hyojeong who fulfill their mission and responsibility. 
 
 


